To:  
Mayor and City Council

From:  John Camp, City Manager

Date:
October 15, 2018

Re:
City of San Augustine, Dispatch Study – San Augustine, Texas 2018

I am requesting that City Council consider and approve an amended version of implementation recommendations contained in the “City of San Augustine, Dispatch Study – San Augustine, Texas 2018” report prepared by Modern Public Safety, LLC.  Below is the amended version for your review and considerations for approval:
Amended Implementation Steps
1. Develop and implement interlocal agreements

2. Sheriff and his staff hold information meeting to address “perceptions issue”.

3. DETCOG request for support and funding of migration and other recommendations. 

4. Launch stakeholder committee to oversee migration process (initially limited to county and city stakeholders).

5. Migrate one set of radio equipment from the city to the sheriff’s department.  

6. Provide in house training for sheriff department dispatchers on unique aspects of dispatching fire departments.

7. San Augustine County Sheriff department take over fire department dispatching Monday through Friday, 8am to 5pm only.

8. Continue to use city dispatchers for evenings and weekends dispatching of the fire department.

9. Report back to City Council on the effectiveness of these changes apx. 90 days after completion of steps 1-8 listed above.
This approach will take approximately 30 days and cost $5,000 for the labor and materials to move and install dispatching equipment.  These funds are available within current budget appropriations and these changes would not cause any current city employees to be furloughed. 
If approved, this enhancement of our partnership with San Augustine County Sheriff Department will dramatically improve dispatching services, reduce risk and liability, and provides an opportunity for all parties to absorb these changes in a sustainable fashion.  
